## PLYMOUTH TOWN BOARD MEETING JUNE 8, 2020

PRESENT: Supervisor Grace Nucero-Alger

Councilman Daniel Meyer

Councilman Jerry Kreiner

Councilman Frank Williams

Councilman Garry James

Highway Superintendent Rodney Oakley

This meeting was closed to the public according to the Corona Virus Pandemic guidelines handed down by New York State.

Supervisor Alger brought the meeting to order at 6:30pm.

She read the Dog Control Officer's report which is on file in the Town Clerk's office.

Mrs. Alger informed the Board that a position is open on the Grievance Board. There will be training required.

Mrs. Alger asked how everyone felt about opening Foster Park in August. She said she was going to talk to Matt Beckwith and Mark Flint about the guidelines concerning opening public parks. She said she would e-mail everyone with the answers she got and ask for everyone's vote.

The next topic of discussion was the Water Safari trip that the Plymouth youth usually take every summer. Due to concerns about the Corona Virus and a possible lack of financial aid from the County for youth activities, Mr. Williams made a motion to cancel the trip this year. Mr. Meyer seconded the motion. The motion was carried with five yeses and no nos.

Mrs. Alger let everyone know that the Dollar General project is going forward. Paperwork has to be finished, but things are going along well.

The Town Justice has not been notified about reopening Court yet.

Mrs. Alger asked the Board members to read the application paperwork she gave them about the AT&T Cell Tower and let her know by June 19 if they have any questions or concerns. She had also sent everyone a copy of the Lease Agreement. She would like to get the Board's feedback about it before July 13.

Mrs. Alger gave an overview of the Code Enforcement Officer's report. It is on file in the Town Clerk's office.

Mr. Oakley gave the following report on the Highway activities:

- Regraveled Blackman Road, Travis Road, Cookhouse Road, Moon Hill, and Pierce Road.
- Tore out the beaver dam on Cookhouse Road.
- German Hollow Road patched pot holes.
- 2013 Truck is broken down.
- Getting ready for paving.

There was discussion about the loan for the new excavator. Mrs. Alger is frustrated with the poor service the Town has been experiencing with NBT. She is going to check the rates at other banks for a possible switch. There was more discussion about the Highway budget.

The Board reviewed and signed the bills. Mr. Kreiner made a motion to pay the bills. Mr. Williams seconded the motion. The motion was passed with five yeses and no nos.

Mr. Williams made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. James seconded the motion. The motion was passed with five yeses and no nos. The meeting was adjourned at 7:54pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Virginia E. Brown

Plymouth Town Clerk

June 22, 2020